

Madison Police Department

Noble Wray, Chief of Police

14651

City-County Building 211 S. Carroll Street Madison, Wisconsin 53703 608 266 4022 (IDD) 608 266 6562 www.madisonpolice.com

June 17, 2009

Attorney Rick Petri Murphy Desmond S.C. PO Box 2038 Madison, WI 53701-203818

Dear Mr. Petri,

Thank you for the opportunity to meet last week and discuss the proposed amendments to Rev. Jim's current liquor license which included a request to establish an outdoor venue that may be used on a more frequent basis than has been authorized previously. We are not opposed to some of the changes you have requested, but there are a few conditions that we have asked for in return, as documented in this letter. These conditions would include the following:

- The outdoor venue/amplification use will be permitted on Friday and Saturday evenings, as well as Sunday's from 12 pm to 8pm if this day falls prior to a Monday holiday. Permission for any other day may be granted with prior approval from MPD East District command staff. The request shall be made a minimum of 48 hours prior to event.
- No amplification prior to 11 am or past 12am allowed during any day or special event
- Amplification shall be no louder than 45 decibels within a 100' radius of Rev. Jim's property line. The amplification may include live or pre-recorded music.
- A minimum of one visible identifiable security staff for every 50 customers. Security will be responsible for monitoring inside the tavern, outdoor seating or stage area and parking lot
- A licensed security company shall be retained to assist with larger scale outdoor events on a case-by-case basis after consultation with MPD
- Semi trucks shall not be allowed extended parking in the lot, although this would not prohibit short-term delivery of supplies to include loading and unloading.
- Fencing will be required surrounding the designated outside venue as depicted in the proposal, with signage indicating "no alcoholic beverages past this point."

8pm Sunday -

As you are aware, we are always willing to work with our local taverns and welcome contact should any concerns or issues arise.

Thank you,

Captain Thomas Snyder East Police District

Madison Police Department